
ADDITIONAL NOTES 
 
 
 

PARKS & RECREATION OFFICE HOURS: 
 
The Parks and Recreation Department's business hours are from 8:30am.-4:00pm., weekdays. 
 
**********************      
 

FISHING:    
 
Public fishing is allowed in the Van Buren Park pond from April 1st to November 1st.  Normal fishing 

seasons set by the DEC must be adhered to, and fishing is at patrons' own risk.   
 
**********************   
 

PARKING:   
 

We would like to remind patrons that vehicles are to be driven on public roadways only, and 
parked in appropriate parking areas.  Absolutely NO vehicles are to be driven or parked on the 
grass, except when a specific area is designated as an additional parking area.  The "responsible 
person" for each pavilion party is responsible for ensuring that all parking rules are adhered to by members of 
his or her group.  The Park Attendant on duty will ask that any cars parked inappropriately be moved - please 
give him/her your support.      
 
 PAVILION "B" -- Parking for the Large Pavilion is in the main lot.  Caterers ONLY may pull up and 
park on the gravel path along the side of the pavilion that the playground equipment is on.  Patrons may pull up 
there BRIEFLY to drop off or pack up supplies (10-15 minute limit), or to drop off/pick up physically disabled 
individuals.  Absolutely NO cars may be driven or parked on the grass next to this pavilion. 
  
 POOL -- Parking for the pool is in the main lot.  During very busy days, the grass area behind the 
tennis courts (opposite from the side of the courts by the Large Pavilion) MAY be designated for additional 
parking by a large sign next to the park drive indicating such.  The area directly behind the pool (where you will 
see cars parked during the pool season) is POOL STAFF parking ONLY.   
 
 PAVILION "A" -- Parking for this pavilion is in the main lot only.  Absolutely NO cars may be driven or 
parked on the grass next to this pavilion. 
 
 PAVILION "C" and “D”:   -- There are gravel parking areas which will fit approximately 40 cars by 
these pavilions.  Once these areas are full, then cars must be parked in the main lot.  Absolutely NO vehicles 
may be driven or parked on the grass next to these pavilions! 
 

PAVILIONS "E", "F", and "G" --  Parking is allowed along the left side of "Ballfield Road" (coming from 
Conners Road), on the paved area.  ALL cars must be parked on this paved area, to avoid having cars driven 
on the grass.  There is NO parking along the right side of "Ballfield Road".  When needed, a separate area in 
the grass will be designated for additional parking, and indicated as such with appropriate signage.    
 
 THE LODGE -- See instructions for parking at the Lodge on the sheet in your packet entitled "Van 
Buren Park Lodge Policies". 
 


